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External and Alumni Affairs

1206 S. Sixth Street, 219 Wohlers Hall

Champaign, IL 61822


November 25, 2009

TO:
Student Sustainability Committee

RE:
Letter of Inquiry: BIF Prairie Garden

Dear Committee Members:

The College of Business requests that funding in the amount of $12,000 be allocated from the Sustainability Fee for the creation of a Prairie Garden comprised of plant species characteristic in east-central Illinois to surround the Deloitte Auditorium at the Business Instructional Facility (515 E. Gregory, Champaign, IL) in spring 2010.
Legacy, a registered student organization dedicated to funding College of Business initiatives, has committed a minimum of $5,000 toward this project as a gift from the Class of 2010, in addition to SSC funding.  Design and labor will be donated by students from a campus class on Native Plants in Design.  The College of Business will fund any remaining gaps in expense.  The total cost of the project is estimated conservatively at $20,000 to include plantings, signage, and other materials; the actual cost may change once the project is put out to bid.
When the original landscaping was done for the auditorium’s surround, a sedge meadow was intended and native botanicals were planted.  However, among the native plants, significant numbers of undesirables have sprouted and overtaken the meadow, resulting in unplanned treatment and energy-intensive maintenance by groundskeepers.  This is contrary to the sustainable landscape desired for our green facility; further, its current unsightliness discourages students and visitors from adopting similar green practices.
In 2009, faculty from Native Plants in Design (Barb Schleicher and Jim Urban) approached the Office of Sustainability (Jeff Courson) and the College of Business (Dean Larry DeBrock, Tracy McCabe, and George Freeman) about replacing the plants with native, sustainable botanicals to create a prairie garden.  The College agreed to the plan contingent on student support.  In November 2009, in a poll that included multiple alternative projects, a majority of students in the College of Business voted to direct money raised for their 2010 class gift toward the BIF Prairie Garden.  
With support from the Student Sustainability Committee, we feel this worthwhile and sustainable project will inform, beautify, and inspire students.  Consistent with the many 
other green features of BIF, the Prairie Garden will serve to educate students and visitors about sustainable practices.
As a student designed, funded and executed project, the College of Business will be proud to recognize contributions from the Student Sustainability Committee, contributing students in Landscape Architecture, and the College of Business Class of 2010 on a plaque placed prominently within the garden.

We are prepared to submit a detailed proposal with the committee’s support.

Thank you for your consideration.

Best regards,
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Tracy McCabe

Assistant Dean for External and Alumni Affairs

telephone 217.244.6669     fax 217.333.4254     email tmccabe@illinois.edu
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